November 20, 2020

Oregon Transportation Commission 355 Capitol Street, NE MS 11 Salem, Oregon 97301

Dear Chair Van Brocklin and members of the Oregon Transportation Commission:

It is time to think differently about transportation investments, and take a new approach that is more efficient, centers health and equity as non-negotiable outcomes, and is more sustainable for future generations. You have an opportunity to choose this path with the 2024-2027 STIP package. We urge you to invest in the 2024-2027 STIP money in alignment with the "Non-Highway" scenario.

The "Non-Highway" scenario provides the most investment in the parts of our transportation system that provide the most positive effects on equity, air quality and climate pollution. The more people who are able to bike, walk and take transit, the more efficiently we can use our right-of-way while also reducing air toxics and greenhouse gas pollution and providing more freedom and access for people who do not or cannot drive. Also, non-highway projects provide more jobs per dollar spent than road-building projects.

Non-highway projects are essential for a system that allows Oregonians of all ages, abilities and income levels to get safely, affordably and conveniently where we need to go, and that does not burden communities with air pollution, traffic injuries and deaths, or the impacts of climate change. Non-highway projects are also the most effective investments to meet the Governor's Executive Order 20-04's requirements for ODOT to prioritize activities and investments that reduce greenhouse gas emissions.

This investment choice is bold, and would be unprecedented for OTC. It is, however, necessary to meet the call of the unprecedented times in which we live. Of the extraordinary and urgent crises we are facing now - climate, economic, racial justice, and pandemic - only the pandemic is likely to become less urgent before 2024. Invest in the "Non-Highway" scenario that will most effectively address all these urgent needs.

Sincerely,

Sara Wright Oregon Environmental Council

Vivian Satterfield Verde

LeeAnn O'Neill Bend Bikes

Joe Kurmaskie Director Washco Bikes (Washington County Bicycle Transportation Coalition) Marc Schlossberg, PhD Sustainable Cities Institute

RJ Sheperd Co-Chair, Bike Loud PDX

Kari Schlosshauer Safe Routes Partnership

Victoria Paykar Climate Solutions

Stuart Liebowitz Douglas County Global Warming Coalition

Huy Ong OPAL Environmental Justice Oregon

Jonnie Ling Community Cycling Center

Alan Journet, Co-facilitator Southern Oregon Climate Action Now

Mary Kyle McCurdy 1000 Friends of Oregon

OLCV Metro Climate Action Team (MCAT)

Aimee Okotie-Oyekan NAACP Eugene-Springfield

Phil Carver, Co-coordinator 350 Salem Oregon

Nora Lehmann Families for a Livable Climate

Julia DeGraw Oregon League of Conservation Voters